83rd Oregon Legislative Assembly — 2025 Regular Session

HB 5033 A STAFF MEASURE SUMMARY Carrier: Sen. Campos

Joint Committee On Ways and Means

Action Date: 05/23/25
Action: Do pass the A-Eng bill.
Senate Vote
Yeas: 9 - Anderson, Broadman, Campos, Frederick, Girod, Lieber, Manning Jr, Smith DB,

Sollman
Nays: 2 -Bonham, Mclane
House Vote
Yeas: 9-Bowman, Breese-lverson, Evans, Gomberg, Levy E, Ruiz, Sanchez, Smith G,
Valderrama

Nays: 2 - Cate, Drazan
Exc: 1-Owens
Fiscal: Fiscal impact issued
Revenue: No revenue impact
Prepared By: Steve Robbins, Budget Analyst
Meeting Dates: 4/23,5/21,5/23

WHAT THE MEASURE DOES:
SB 5033 is related to state financial administration.

ISSUES DISCUSSED:
e Fiscal impact of the measure

EFFECT OF AMENDMENT:
No amendment.

BACKGROUND:

ORS 291.055(1)(e) stipulates that all new state agency fees or fee increases adopted between the date of
adjournment sine die of a regular session of the Legislative Assembly, and the date of adjournment sine die of the
next regular session of the Legislative Assembly, are rescinded upon adjournment sine die of the next regular
session of the Legislative Assembly unless the fee is authorized by enabling legislation.

ORS 181A.870 allows the Board on Public Safety Standards and Training, in collaboration with the Private Security
and Investigator Policy Committee, to establish fees for issuing certifications and licenses to private security
providers. The fees may not exceed the costs for administration of the certification and licensing program, the
criminal records check, and any training program required by rule. The most recent change to these fees was
2023.

ORS 181A.900 allows the Board on Public Safety Standards and Training to establish fees for issuing licenses to
private security entities. The fees may not exceed the costs for administration of the licensing program, the
license examination, and the investigation of each applicant's character, competence, and reliability. There have
been no changes since this was established in 2023.

ORS 703.480 allows the Board on Public Safety Standards and Training, in collaboration with the Private Security
and Investigator Committee, to establish fees for applications and issuing licenses to private investigators. The
fees may not exceed the costs for administration of the program. The most recent change to these fees was 2022.
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